
                                                       

RB Parent Sports Club

Meeting Minutes from May 20, 2021

Opening:  The meeting was called to order by President Twomey at 8:05

President’s Report:   President Twomey welcomed all those members present. Report given 
regarding funding requests.

 Girls Swim Parkas
 Girls soccer uniforms
 Boys soccer uniform decorating
 Girls Tennis bags
 Girls track uniforms
 Cross county timing system
 Girls tennis shirts

RB Parent Sports Club sponsored Teacher/Staff Appreciation with Beach Ave. BBQ.

RB Parent Sports Club also sponsored Senior Tailgate. We provided meals from Beach Ave. 
BBQ.

Four scholarship winners presented: 14 applicants and 4 female and 4 male were presented for 
voting.

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from April were shown to all present for approval. Sandy and 
Julie made motions to approve. The minutes will be placed in the drop box.

Treasurer’s Report:   Current balance $44,000.

 We have paid $33,000 to the athletes.
 $12,000 checks outstanding to be cashed.
 Received check for $3600 for golf outing. Still owed $3600.

Julie/Jenny made a motion to approve the finance report for audit.

AD Report:   No report.

Existing Committee Reports:



Chef’s Night Out: Pub 78 – scheduled for 5/27 during prom. We will get a percentage of food 
and alcohol purchased. 

Concessions: On hold. We will wait until fall sports to start again.

Membership: Discussion re: membership for 2021-2022 school year:

 Community Booster – alumni/grandparents: $25.00 to support RB.
 Family membership - $50.00
 Booster stickers for sports
 Will there be a giveaway for membership? Something less than $5
 We will likely not do tags for memberships

Programs: On hold until Fall sports. 

Spirit Wear: Kristen is looking into getting all new spirit wear! Celebrate the opening of sports. 
Continue to have an online spirit wear store. Remember, residency is where we did so well last 
year.

Team Reps (chair Sandy Briolat):

 All sports had banners for the 2020-2021 school year.
 Next year, RB Parent Sports Club will not be involved in this. Each team rep will 

coordinate to have pictures sent to Wendy Winkler. She has asked for $$ to help with 
the photographs. 
 Wendy can be paid by parents, but RB Parent Sports Club cannot pay Wendy for 

her services. This could set us up for having to pay taxes on all money raised.
 Fat Heads were mentioned.

Website: Please send photos to: support@RBsportsboosters.com

 Updating spring photos and could use more.
 Mike is happy to continue helping with the website next year. Sandy will f/u on this.

Golf Outing: 
 We did receive ½ of our payment, $3600. The venue still owes us about $3600.
 We want to have a Golf Outing in the late summer/early fall. We are looking at other 

venues.
 Golf Committee: Nic, Tricia, Mike Murphy, Kristen, Julie, Brian, Jennifer

Bulldog Corporate Partner (chair Mark Mieczkowski): No report.

Publicity: No report.  

Special Events:

 Bulldog Bonanza: This has concluded. We have been able to spend more money on 
the athletes than ever before. We have provided $36,116.97 to the athletes. We raised 
$66.831.00! Jenny will draft a form letter to businesses.

 This was the largest fundraiser and let’s put this on the FB and thank contributors.
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 Send “Thank You” cards to local businesses and especially the 4 businesses that 
donated: Gold for 4, A&B Landscaping and Coopers Hawk.

 Plan to start again in early August for fall sports.

Old Business: Bulldog Head – Jenny has been requesting funding for this forever! Now we want 
to pay up to $6000 to obtain the Bulldog Head.

New Business:    
Executive Board for 2021-2022:

President: Brian Twomey
VPs: Nic Novak and Michelle Ruska
Treasurer: Angela Izzo
Secretary: Tricia McVicker

Committees:
Membership: Jenny
Chef Night Out: Julie
Concessions: Amy
Social Media: Meghan
Team Reps: Sandy
IT Website: Currently Vacant – Mike is willing to help again next year. Sandy to f/u with 
Stephanie/Chris and provide update.
Programs: Stephanie
Spirit Wear: Kristen
Bonanza Committee: Is there one responsible person?

Announcements:
 Mike Murphy is stepping down as VP.
 Boosters of the Year: Mike Murphy and Nic Novak! Thank you for all that you do 

for the athletes!

A motion was made by Mike and second by Julie for adjournment at 9:15 p.m. The next meeting 
is scheduled to take place on June 17, 2021 via Zoom.


